
Town Manager’s Update 
February 10, 2022

 
 
Announcements 
 

• The Library will host AARP Tax-Aide volunteers on Mondays from 9 am – 11 am now 
through April 11. This assistance is by appointment only, with multiple slots available at 9 
am, 10 am and 11 am. Please call the Library at 603-424-5021 to make an appointment or for 
more information. 

 
• A Vaccination Clinic is scheduled for Wednesday, 2/16/22 from 1:00 pm to 5:00 pm at the 

John O’Leary Adult Community Center located at 4 Church Street.  This Vaccination Site 
will be administrated by the NH Department of Public Health and their partners and the Town 
of Merrimack. Moderna and Johnson & Johnson Vaccines are available for all shots for 18 
years old and up.  Pfizer Vaccine is available for all shots for 5 years old and up as approved 
by the Center for Disease Control (CDC). Please call 603-420-1440 or email 
welfare@merrimacknh.gov to schedule an appointment time. 
 

• Stowell Road will be closed at Baboosic Brook between February 15 and April 1.  The bridge 
is being repaired following damage that occurred from an over-size load trying to go through 
the bridge.  Message boards have been placed in Merrimack and Bedford to alert motorists of 
the upcoming closure. 

 
 
Town Manager’s Report 

• The severe freeze/thaw cycles that we have experienced over the past week have caused 
many potholes to appear around Town.  Highway crews continue to fill potholes as they 
arise.  If you see a pothole, please let us know by calling the Highway Facility at 603-423-
8551. 
 

• The Ice Skating Rink at Watson Park is closed due to the rain and warm weather of this 
week.  We do not anticipate it reopening until a significant stretch of freezing temperatures 
occur.  You can check in with the Parks and Recreation webpage for updates on the status of 
the rink.  
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